
Republic of the Philippines 

National Economic and Development Authority 

28 August 2015 

NOTICE OF AWARD 

MS. MARILYN M. ALONZO 
President 
TEST Consultants, Inc. 
Suite 3202 Antel Globe Corporate Center 
#3 Julia Vargas Avenue 
Ortigas Center, Pasig City 

Dear Ms. Alonzo: 

The National Economic and Development Authority (NEDA) awards to the Joint 
Venture (JV) of Test Consultants, Inc. and Woodfields Cosultants, Inc. the Contract for the 
Updating of the Feasibility Study (F/S) of the Nationwide Fish Ports Project (NFPP) in 
the total amount of Thirteen Million, Seven Hundred Forty-Eight Thousand and 00/100 
Pesos (PhP13,748,000.00). 

You are hereby advised to post the required Performance Security and enter into 
contract with the NEDA within ten (10) calendar days from receipt hereof Attached, for 
your consideration/signature, is the draft contract for the undertaking. Please be reminded 
that, as agreed during the 04 August 2015 Contract Negotiation, the JV is expected to 
update the existing basic design of post-harvest facilities to be Hazard Analysis Critical 
Control Point (HACCP)-compliant pursuant to Section 5.6 of the Terms of Reference 
(TOR). Also, the JV should include as part of the scope of the Study the "preparation of 
outputs documenting the viability of the project while adequately addressing the hazards 
and risks, issues on resettlement among others, outlining the details on implementation 
arrangements" pursuant to Section 5.9 of the TOR. Relative to the JV's requirement to 
field full-time counterpart personnel from Government, on the other hand, please be 
informed that the designation of permanent counterpart/s will be at the option of 
Government. The JV should be able to deliver the output/s with or without the government 
counterpart. 

Moreover, the JV is requested to discuss the proposed timetable of deliverables 
with the executing and implementing agencies before proceeding with the implementation 
of the Study. 

For further details, please contact the NEDA Bids and Awards Committee for 
Consulting Services (NBAC-CS) Secretariat at telephone nos. (02) 631-3724 / (02) 631-
0945 to 60 local 312/607. 



,e)1■4,4 

CONFORME: 	 /770A/77M-6Rn  

We would like to thank you for your interest to be of service to NEDA. 

Yours sincerely, 

Lc" 
NESTOR R. M1JARES IV 

Deputy Director-General 
Central Support Office 
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